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Attachments:  

 

Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Council hereby approves Report Number CLK2022-05-

44 prepared by Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk AND grants an exemption to the Refreshment 

Vehicle By-Law for Karen Booth, to permit The Fry Booth to be located at Fisherman's Cove 

Tent and Trailer park for the 2022 season. 

Background: 

Karen Booth has submitted an application for a Refreshment Vehicle License to be 

located at Fisherman's Cove Tent and Trailer Park.  

Discussion: 

Fisherman's Cove and Trailer Park is zoned Resort/Recreational Commercial - Special RRC-

25.110. As per By-Law No. 2018-98 being the Refreshment Vehicle By-Law, refreshment 

vehicles are not permitted within the RRC zone. Fisherman's Cove has had this refreshment 

vehicle located on the property in the past and has provided the applicant permission for 

the refreshment vehicle to be located on-site for another season.  

 

The refreshment vehicle has received approval by the Health Unit, written 

confirmation of compliance with all Fire regulations and proof of insurance. Staff is 

recommending the applicant receive an exemption to the Refreshment Vehicle By-

Law to allow the refreshment vehicle to operate at Fisherman's Cove for the 2022 

season.  

Financial Impacts: 

As per the Consolidated Fees By-Law No. 2022-15, refreshment vehicle license fee of 

$350.00.  



Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are a vibrant community that values our uniqueness and creativity. 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


